Meeting of the Academic Events Committee -- Oct. 7, 1977,2:00 p.m.

Floyd Barger presiding.

Present: Barger, Byo, Foldwary, Reid, Roderick, Slavin, Szirmay,

Absent: Brownlee, Hulsopple, and Hedrick

A motion was carried to request Prof. Barger to continue as chairman of the Committee for the Fall Qtr. with his consent. It was understood that he would reassess his position before the end of the quarter should he desire to retire as chairman. Carried.

A long discussion ensued evaluating the reception at the Spring Commencement. Most comments were favorable. A number of questionnaires regarding the reception have been returned. It was agreed that upon the return of a larger sample a committe would be appointed to evaluate them.

Juanita Roderick volunteered to write to heads of all departments in the university informing them that some funds were available for outside lecturers. These funds are administered by the Special Events Committee.

The committee agreed to make plans for a ceremony honoring the university's retirees before the spring quarter.

Respectfully submitted,

Morris Slavin, Secy. Pro-tem.